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Four Way Test 
of the things we 
think, say or do:

Is it the TRUTH? 
Is it FAIR to all concerned? 
Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?
Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

Meetings
5 March 2020 (Meeting 2963)
Program:  Matilda Knight – Youth Exchange 
in Austria
Invocation & Toast: Ivan Ryrie
Introduction: Maureen Manning
Thanks: Nicole McDonald

12 March 2020 (Meeting 2964)
Program: David Ashford- Signage Project
Invocation:  Robbie Law
Introduction:  Jeff Thorpe
Thanks: Jeff Thorpe 

19 March 2020 (Meeting 2965)
Program: Vere & Bronwyn – Visit to the 
Philippines 
Invocation: Maureen Law
Introduction: Bruce Gruber
International Toast: Peter Kable
Thanks: David Ashford

26 March 2020 (Meeting 2966)
Program: Meeting transferred to Tuesday 
24 March.  Hosting of the First Year Medical 
Students to BBQ at Mackay Park.  
PARTNERS NIGHT Cost $15pp 6 for 6.30pm
RSVP Chris Watson 

BREAKFAST CLUB
TUES 3 March           Hugh, George
WED 4 March           Bronwyn, Pam
THUR  5 March        Maureen, Zelma, Lyn
FRI 6 March David, Bronwyn, Betty
TUES 25 February    Betty Clarke
WED 26 February     Maureen, Irene, Zelma
FRI 28 February        Betty Clarke

(BREAKFAST CLUB WILL BE RUN FROM THE SCHOOL 
CANTEEN FOR THIS SEMESTA)

We meet at the Catalina Golf Club on Thursday evenings
6 for 6.30pm please advise Apologies and Guests

to CHRIS WATSON by Midday Wednesday
0409036185 peterandchris01@bigpond.com

It is two months since the horrific bush fires hit Batemans Bay on
New Years Eve. PDG Maureen Manning has been working for
Rotary almost every day since. She told us on Thursday evening
about Andy from Malua Bay. He was living in a tent on his
property where previously he was almost self sufficient with his
permaculture garden. His house and his garden were
obliterated. With the help of RC Caboolture, he now has a
camper trailer to live in, not ideal but better than a tent.
The Shade House at the High School was burnt in the fires and
the Club has donated new shade cloth and the students will
rebuild with some assistance. We still have storage sheds of
groceries, drinks and clothes in the Industrial Estate. Care packs
are being taken to people in need . The Mogo Recovery will be
ongoing as every householder will be surveyed as to their needs
and sometimes they just want to talk about their experience.
Pallets of masks were airfreighted out from California and these
have been distributed along the South Coast.
The Annual General Meeting of the Nelligen Recreation Park Ltd
was held after the meeting.



Door Teams
(Arrive at 5.45pm, set up room and return Lectern, 

Wheel and Flags at completion of meeting)

March: Neil Simpson, Maureen Manning,  Valerie 
Brandenburg, Bronwyn Geppert
April: David Ashford, Nicole McDonald, Raj Gupta, 
Graham Brassil
May: Bruce Gruber, Jill Gruber, Peter Kable, Hardy 
Pradhan
June: Hugh Scott, Garry Gray, John Harper, John 
Haslem

Rotary Van Roster
CORRIGANS BEACH MARKETS  (7.30am-1pm)

*Means buy the ice and 2L lite milk
Note: If unable to make shift members must find 

someone to cover

15th March- Tow David Ashford
7.30 – 10.30  **Ivan Ryrie, Chris Watson, Maureen 
Manning
10.30 – 1.30  Garry Gray, Heidi Pohlsen, Bronwyn 
Geppert

Market Management Roster

SUNDAY 15 MARCH 2020
Market Manager –N Simpson
Site Markers (Sat 3pm): - N Simpson, P Kable
Market Assistants- Brian Jones, N McDonald
Market Signs: David Ashford

Combined Race Day Presentation
This will now be held at the next  Race Meeting 

on 16th March and all Rotarians are invited to 

attend.  The total raised amounted to a 

magnificent $24,000 and the new car purchased 

with the funds from the Combined Race Day will 

be in attendance to be handed over to Meals on 

Wheels and Yumaro.

The Race Day Wash Up Meeting will be on 

Wednesday 

11th March   5pm at Moruya Golf Club.

RYDA 2020 will be held at the Moruya Jockey 
Club on Monday 30th March and Tuesday 31st

March 2020.  Roster will be taken shortly. 

Vietnamese Health Cards
Recently Pete Showell from RC
Latitude 38 met with the
President, Tran Thanh Long, of
the Sponsoring Association of
Poor Patients (SAPP) and
donated $4,100 to purchase
health cards in Dong Thap
Province in the West of
Vietnam. These cards will

allow 800 Vietnamese to access free health care, who would
otherwise not be able to afford it. RC Batemans Bay has
been thanked on the Club’s Facebook Page for our $1,000
donation towards these health cards.

Australia Day Wash up 

Meeting will be held at the 

Community Centre on 

Wednesday 4th March 4pm

Bunnings Sausage Sizzle 
Saturday 4th April

8.30 – 11.am  G Gray, M Manning, 1 More
11.am – 1.30  P Kable, R Law, C Watson

1.30 – 4pm   B  Clarke, D Spooner, 1 More

SUNDAY 14th JUNE  
On that date you will be 

invited to our Club’s 

60th Birthday Party.

The Four-Way Test isn’t a tool to judge others

Rotary members should not use the Four Way Test to
look at others but rather to look at themselves in
considering the ramifications of a thought,
statement, or action. It should not be a window
through which we look to judge others. It is a mirror
at which we look to judge ourselves.

By Martin Postic PDG District 5750 – Taken from Rotary 
Voices 29/1/20


